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Issue: 08/2019 QCC  -  Established 1949  August/September 2019  

Then official newsletter of the Queensland Caravan Club Inc 

Email: editor@qldcaravanclub.com.au 

 

President’s Report 

N 
ambour was a most enjoyable rally.  The showgrounds were an excellent 
site; tidy well-kept and maintained with superb facilities.  Beautiful 

weather for the duration of the rally but a little cool overnight.  This, 
however, was complemented by sitting in the warm morning sun ... so 

good. 

Wednesday. 

Set-up day went very well with a lot of help from our event organisers, Leigh 

and Ian, who both went out of their way to assist, and with our experienced 
rally marshal, Dennis Edney, setting-up sites for all our members.  We had 17 

vans arrive. 

Thursday. 

Dennis was very busy as he parked another 30 vans on his own.  54 of us went to 

the RSL for dinner with very good food and service, and lot of laughs with Ray 
Caddies having a problem trying to keep the young barmaids at bay. They loved him! 

Friday. 

Steve Langley and his helpers had a golf chipping comp with lots of members having a go.  Loads of fun 
and a few surprising results.  Sue Baker had her pastel art class.  She will also be holding another class at 

Jandowae with everyone invited.  Yvonne Robbins took her sewing/craft class with around 18 members 
all learning new skills. Band-Aids and suture kit not needed.  In the afternoon, the regular happy hour 

was had followed by dinner, then cards were played in the hall with a growing number of members 

participating. 

Saturday.  

There were the walkers who took-off at 6:30am.  A small eager and keen group.  Would like the group to 

grow for next rally cause it's a very good way to keep fit.  8:00am Lyn Hill held her Tai Chi class.  Well 
worth attending for those interested.  Following morning tea and members' meeting, Carol Day 

presented an iPad familiarisation session aimed at helping members better understand how to use their 
iPads.  Well attended and very much appreciated.  At 1:00pm it was time for the pairs disc bowls 

championship with Barry and Wendy Gibson organising and running it.  Most members playing or 
watching were all treated to lots of exciting games and it was played in good spirits a very enjoyable 

afternoon.  Then happy hour, organised by Richard Van Wyk, was again a wonderful success as it gives 
members time to get to know other members a little better. 

Saturday night in the hall we were treated to a game of family feud run by Barbara Rutherford and 

helped by Cheryl Henry.  I haven’t laughed so much in a long while.  Well done girls.  

Sunday. 

Walkers set-off around 6:30am and Lyn Hill took her Tai Chi class at 8:00am.  After we paid our bill we 

had our meeting and some of Sue Baker's art class showed their work; wow what they have done is 
amazing.  In addition, Yvonne Robbins had some of her sewing class display their projects.  What a lot of 

talented members in our club.  All-up, Nambour was a very enjoyable rally.  We had a total of 59 vans 

with 21 staying Sunday night; a new record.  I visited my 98 year-old mother at Maroochydore then back 
for a big happy hour in the sun with a few jokes (I just had to).  Hope to catch-up with as many members 

or more at Jandowae. Please stay healthy and travel safe until then. 

Paul Brearley.  
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Next Rally ~ Jandowae (Showground), 11-16 September.  Arrive no earlier than 12 midday, 
Wednesday 11th September and leave no later than 10:00am Tuesday 16th September.  Showground 
located at the southern end of Warra Street. 

From Brisbane: follow the Warrego Highway (A2) to Dalby, then take Jandowae Road (B2).  
Approximately 258k (3.25 minutes).  Turn left into Myall Street, then left into Warra Street and into 
the showground. 

Northside: follow the D’Aguilar Highway to Nanango, then left onto the Nanango-Tarong Road and 
follow through to Kumbia, then left onto the Bunya Highway.  After approx. 12km, turn right into 
Niagara Road to Jandowae.  On arrival Jandowae, turn left into Myall Street, then left into Warra 
Street and into the showground.  GPS probably a must if taking this route.  Approx. 286k (3.5 hours).   

A Little about Jandowae ….  Jandowae is 200km north-west 

of Brisbane and 45km north-west of Dalby.  Situated in the western 
Darling Downs, Jandowae was the principal town of the former Wambo 
Shire.  It is thought that the name was derived from an Aboriginal word 
describing a camp, waterhole or place on the Jandowae Creek.  During 
the early 1900s it was spelled Jandowaie and Jondowaie. 

The Jandowae provisional school was opened in 1887.  Most inhabitants 
were graziers or station owners, and the post office directory of 1897-98 
recorded a school enrolment of 11, one store in the village and the 
Commercial Hotel.  The opening-up of farm selections in the early 1900s 
brought an influx of population, and the post office directory of 1911 
recorded the Jandowae Butter Factory, the Exchange and the 
Commercial Hotels, two stores and 94 selectors, over four times the number of six years before. 

A railway from Dalby to Jandowae had been proposed in 1905 and it was completed in 1914.  During that 
decade additional services were added to the town: two banks, a cordial manufacturer, a hairdresser, stock 
and station agents, a third store and a third hotel. 

During the early post-war years, Jandowae's population rose to about 1000 people.  There were dairying and 
other grazing in about equal amounts, with a local show society, a hospital, the Roxy Picture Theatre, two 
motor garages and Anglican (1917), Catholic (1909) and Presbyterian (1921) churches. 

Dairying declined but agriculture was diversified among meat cattle, piggeries, sheep and lambs, cereals, 
oilseeds and legumes.  A decline in population was arrested during the early 2000s by the sale of low-cost 
house blocks in the town. 

Jandowae has a memorial hall, community and cultural centre (signifying a move of the former shire's focus 
out of Dalby), a supermarket and local shops, three hotels, a caravan park and a hospital.  Outdoor recreation 
facilities comprise golf, bowls, a swimming pool, a racecourse and a showground. There are also a sawmill and 
an annual timber festival. 

Club equipment required: First aid kit, fire extinguisher, banner, flags and flagpoles. 

Special needs,  requirements 

or notifications. 

GPS Coordinates:  

Lat: 26°47’13”S 

Long: 151°06’41”E 

DUMP POINT.  Onsite plus in High Street, Jandowae.  Operates seven days a 

week. 

Those with a medical need who require to be sited close to the amenities are 

to contact rally marshal, Dennis Edney, on 0411 539 494 by the Monday prior 

to the rally otherwise this area may not be available.   

Arriving late or cannot attend!  Please let the rally marshal know. 

Leaving early!  Be considerate to others when disconnecting from the water 

line.   Please do not drive over power leads or hoses. 

Pets: Permitted.   Dogs must be on a leash.  Please pick-up after your pet. 

Fees: Per van, per night: $15.00. 

 Administration fee: $3.00. 

 Hall hire: $Nil. 

Nearest Hospital:  Jandowae Hospital, 13 Dalby Street, Jandowae.  Emergency 24 hours.  
Phone. 07 4668 4555 (0830-1600).  Dial 000 outside these hours. 

Nearest Doctor / Medical Centre:  Wambo Medical Centre, 52 High 
Street, Jandowae.  Phone:  07 4668 5188.  Open Monday-Friday from 
8:30am-5:00pm.  Saturday/Sunday closed (present to hospital if 
medical attention needed or dial 000). 

Venue Address:  Warra Street, Jandowae. 4410.  

Nearest Cross-Street:  Warra and Myall Streets.  

Emergency: 000.    POST CODE 4410 



QCC Wanderer - Nambour/Jandowae Edition             www.qldcaravanclub.com.au                 Page 4 of 14 

QCC Wanderer      Nambour/Jandowae ~ August/September 2019 Page 4 

Rally Program for Jandowae ….       

  

 Remember to check the 

rally noticeboard for any 

last minute changes to the 

published programme. 

 Remember to sign the 

attendance book as soon 

as possible after arrival. 

 Remember to indicate your 

planned attendance to the 

next rally by checking 

(ticking) the rally 

attendance sheet located 

at the Saturday/Sunday 

meeting.  

 Kindly give a hand to stack 

the chairs and to sweep 

the hall following the 

Sunday meeting.  Many 

hands make light work. 

Apr 29-05 May.  Pittsworth. 

Jun 10-16 Samford. 

July ~ TBA. 

August ~ TBA. 

September  ~ State Rally. 

 

   

Thursday 

12 Sep 

6:30am 

3:00pm 

6:00pm 

Walkers. 

Tai Chi (Lyn Hill).  

Pub Dinner (own arrangements). 

Friday 

13 Sep 

6:30am 

07:00am 

10:30am 

11:00am 

1:00pm 

2:30pm 

4:00pm 

6:30pm 

7:00pm 

Walkers. 

Golf. 

Art classes.   

Management committee meeting. 

Sewing class (Di Brearley). 

Bowls. 

Happy hour.  

Pub Dinner (own arrangements). 

Cards. 

Saturday 

14 Sep 

6:30am 

8:00am 

9:00am 

9:30am 

1:00pm 

 

3:00pm 

4:00pm 

6:00pm 

7:00pm 

Walkers. 

Tai Chi (Lyn Hill). See notice board for Sunday. 

Morning tea. 

Meeting followed by General Meeting. 

Tag-A-Long to Jimbour House. Gold coin donation. 

Run leader Bob Kearney.  UHF CH18. 

Darts (Roy Bridges). 

Happy Hour. 

Dinner (own arrangements). 

Trivial Pursuit (Van Wyks’ and helpers). 

Sunday 

15 Sep 

6:30am 

8:00am 

9:00am 

9:30pm 

2:00pm 

4:00pm 

6:00pm 

Walkers. 

Tai Chi (Lyn Hill). 

Pay Treasurer. 

Meeting. 

Nana-Nap. 

Happy hour.  

Dinner.  (own arrangements). 

2019/2020 QCC Rally Calendar ….   

Oct 09-15  Standown Park (Goomboorian).  Page 5. 

Oct 14-22  National Caravan Rally, Albany, WA. 

Nov 06-12 Kilcoy Showground. 

Dec 04-10 Laidley Showground. (Xmas Rally). 

Jan 08-14  Blackbutt Showground. 

Feb 05-11 Crows Nest. (Auction). 

Mar 11-17 Killarney Showground. 

Apr 08-14 Pine Rivers (Easter and AGM). 

 Have a UHF radio?  If so, 

please give an inbound call 

(Ch 18) to the rally marshals 

so that your site placement 

may be both speedy, fluid 

and hassle-free.  

 Entrance to the show-

ground is via the southern 

end of Warra Street, 

Jandowae. 

Some Good-Gen on Jandowae …  Historic Athlone Cottage is walking 
distance from the showground.  Morning tea is available if a bulk booking is 
made and can accommodate a booking of 80 or more. 
There are two hotels in town; the Exchange Hotel and the Jandowae Hotel/
Motel. The Exchange Hotel has a good recommendation for meals plus it has a 
beer garden at the rear where your pet is welcome.  Also in town is a specialist 

butcher, a Spar supermarket 
which is walking distance from 
the showground.  There is also 
the bowls club which adjoins 
the showground.  The golf course is five kilometres out of town. 
Jimbour House is an historical site and homestead in the 
neighbouring town of Jimbour about 20 minutes drive back 
towards Dalby.  The cost is a gold coin donation and this gets 
access to the grounds only.  The house is a private residence with 
a sealed airfield and perhaps the owner would open-up the house  
to a group.  There is a tag-a-long to Jimbour House on Saturday 
departing 1:00pm and led by Bob Kearney.  UHF CH18. 

Athlone Cottage  

Jimbour House 

Walkers 

Tai Chi 

2020 - Year of 
the  rat! 
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Member Profile ~ Carmel and Roy Bridges .... 
 

I 
n 1959 my parents bought a diary farm in Gympie and grew small 
crops in between milking times.  In 1963, after four years of 
milking twice-a-day, seven-days-a-week saw dad and mum sell-
out and buy the take-away store in Samford. 

I had my first right hip reconstruction in 1962; an attempt to fix me 
after a serious buster from a horse in 1957. I worked in the shop in 
Samford while recovering and learning to walk again.  After two years 
of long hours and seven-days-a-week they sold-out and moved to 
Maroochydore. 

I got a job at Austral Motors at New Farm in Brisbane and stayed in 
Brisbane for a few years eventually moving to Maroochydore to join 
dad in a pest control business we started in 1966. The best thing in my life happened when I met 
Carmel at a mutual friends engagement party and we were married in 1968. After developing the 
business sufficiently we moved from Maroochydore to Caboolture in 1970 to further develop the 
business in the Caboolture shire. 

Our son Matthew was born in 1971 and our daughter Melissa in 1973. We started caravanning in 1972 
with our family and have never grown tired of traveling every bit of spare time we could find. Carmel 
was my office girl all the years we were in business, we decided to sell Caboolture Pest Control and have 
a change and work for somebody else. 

l worked for a flower business till my hip eventually had to be totally replaced 1988.  After recovering 
again, we decided to start Bridges Pest Control from scratch and it took a few years to develop the 
business to the size where we needed another technician and as our son, Matthew, who was a plumber 
for many years wanted a change so we decided to bring him into the business with us which made for a 
very busy time for Carmel in the office. ln 1998, I had to have my right hip replaced again, and three 
months of being looked after by my secretary, l got back on my feet again. 

The business was getting larger and larger, and by 2005, I was falling to bits again, so Carmel and I 
decided to take the advice of my orthopedic specialist and retire while I could still walk and before I fell 
to bits again. 

Matthew and his wife Kate took over Bridges Pest Control and still run the business today. Carmel and I 
did seven months on our round Australia trip in 2007. Matthew and Kate have two children Max and 
Laura, and our daughter Melissa and her husband Warren have two daughters, Tashi and Astrid. 

We were very fortunate to join the Queensland Caravan Club in 2003 and have gained some good 
friends and enjoyed great fellowship with the club. 

I am very fortunate to still be able to enjoy the best things in my life which are my lovely wife Carmel, 
our children and our grandchildren, our friends, caravanning, and of course, fishing, and did I mention 
fishing? 

We have been living in Wamuran for the past twenty five years and find it very central for our needs.  
We hope everyone in the QCC enjoys the fun and fellowship that Carmel and I continue to enjoy today. 

Planning on attending the Standown Park rally in October?  If so, it will be 
necessary for you to make your own booking.  No deposit required.  Call Pam at 

Standown Park on 07 5486 5144.  $20.00 powered (limited).  Plenty of unpowered.  

Craft Project for Jandowae 
‘Glasses Case’ (Di Brearley) 

Material Requirements: 
Centre Case (Di has clips) 

 5” x 15” - main colour. 

 5” x 15” - lining. 

 5” x 15” - iron-on pellon or wadding. 
Either of the other two cases:  

 9” squares - main colour. 

 9” square of contrasting colour. 

 9” square of iron-on pellon or wadding. 

W 
ith the Laidley Christmas rally and function on the horizon and many QCC 
members heading-off to Albany for the National Rally and places beyond, 
those wishing to pay for the Christmas dinner at the Jandowae rally may 

do so.  Please see the treasurer.  The cost of the Christmas function to members is 
$10.00 per person.  More about the Laidley rally in the coming months. 
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Steve The Quokka 

For those heading-off to 
the National Rally in 
Albany, please keep an 
eye-out for Steve! Did you 
know that Rottnest 
Island, off the coast of 
Western Australia, got its 
name from a 17th century 
Dutch captain who 
mistook its diminutive 
marsupials for large rats, 
thus calling the island 
’Rotte Nest’. 

The proper name for the 
mammal native to Rottnest is ‘quokka’, and they can be 
found all over the island.  They are most active at night, 
preferring to rest in the shade during daylight hours.  

Usually, the quokka hops and bounds on the ground, but when it needs to, it can climb trees, too.  It sits 
on its hind legs to survey its surroundings, but uses its front paws to find and to pick-up food. 

Rottnest Island is home to roughly 20,000 quokkas; the largest known population of the creatures in the 
world.  Because of their cute, wallaby-like appearance, they have become a major tourist attraction on the 
island.  They are also easy to spot, and have a friendly demeanour.  

In January 2017, an enterprising little quokka dubbed Steve, escaped on a rubbish barge.  Western 
Australian police even issued an appeal for information, hoping to return Steve to his home.  As of  this 
writing, Steve has yet to be found although there's been some sightings of him around Subiaco and the 
little cutie has been dropping ‘Chokka Quokkas’ into certain retail stores in Subiaco. 

A cheerio to those who have had or are 
enduring ill health.  The very best wishes to 
you all.   We are thinking of you. 

‘Jan Miers, Fay Walker, Trevor Bromley, 
Graham Dukes, Lorraine Lowcock, Bev 
Green, Daryl Kayes, George and Yvonne 
Lacey.’ 

A 
 lady walks into Harrods.  She looks around, spots a beautiful 
diamond bracelet and walks over to inspect it.  As she bends 
over to look more closely, she unexpectedly and accidentally 
flatulates.  

Very embarrassed, she looks around nervously to see if anyone noticed her 
little puff and prays that a sales person was not anywhere near.  

As she turns around, her worst nightmare materialises in the form of a salesman 
standing right behind her.  Good looking, immaculately dressed, and as well, cool as a cucumber, he 
displays all of the qualities one would expect of a professional in a store like Harrods. 

He politely greets the lady with, "Good day, Madam.  How may we help you this morning?" 

Blushing and uncomfortable, but still hoping that the salesman somehow missed her little 'incident', she 
asks, "What is the price of this lovely, adorable bracelet?"  He answers, "Madam, if you farted just looking 
at it, you're going to s#@t yourself when I tell you the price!" 
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Freebie Site Information from Patrick Hetherman …. (the lad from Kobble Creek). 

A 
nyone travelling north-west 
from Jandowae and looking for 
a peaceful overnight stop, 
then consider Alwyn Francis 

Bridge (Lat: 26°36’41”S  Long: 151°
57’0”E). 

Located 11km south-west of 
Kingaroy, 17km north-east of Kumbia 
on northern side of Bunya Highway 
and the eastern bank of Stuart River.  
Plenty of space and beside river, but 
don't bank on water.   Showers, basic 
toilets and a limited stay of 20 hours. 

Remember, rest areas are there for 
you to rest, making your trip safer 
and more enjoyable.  They are not long-term camping sites. However, motorists are able to 
take extended rest breaks at some sites.  Rules on the length of stay at rest areas vary 
between controlling authorities. 

Remember, too, that rest areas are not designed to be camping grounds or caravan parks. 
Using rest areas for multiple overnight stays as part of a planned 
itinerary is not in keeping with their intended purpose. 

Caravans and motorhomes are not considered heavy vehicles, and 
should not stop at heavy vehicle locations. 

The wife asked if she could have a little peace and quiet while she 
cooked dinner, so I removed the battery from the smoke alarm. 
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 ♫     Happy Birthday to you for September 2019    ♫    
02 Gary Jarrett 

08 Bob Rutherford 

09 Jenni McGowan 

09 Bruce Truloff 

09 Shane Jones  

09 Geoff Crawford 

10 Darren Baker 

10 Olive Richardson 

10 Alf Hinson 

11 Brian Stevens 

14 Keith McCallum 

15 Trevor Martin 

21 Fay Walker 

22 Jan Kirby 

22 Michael Lillis 

26 Lyn Cragg 

28 Margaret King 

30 Ross Luscombe 

01 Wendy and Gibson 

05 Yvonne and Des Lowrie 

09 Noeleen and Gary Jarrett  

16 Gail and Barry Lander 

17 Linda and Shane Jones 

19 Marianne and Rudi Materne 

28 Carmel and Beres Abraham 

28 Ann and Bill Dobe 

59 Vans @ Nambour …. 

 ♫     Happy Anniversary to you for September 2019    ♫    

ABRAHAM, Beres and Carmel.  

ADAMS, Roger and Laurel.  

BAKER, Darren.  

BAKER, Gordon and Sue.  

BALLINGER, Mike and Elizabeth 

BAMBERRY, Ian and Gloria.  

BARR, Graham and Pat.  

BEKER, Bert and Yvonne. 

BREARLEY, Paul and Di.  

BRIDGES, Roy and Carmel.  

BRUNO, Paul and Marina.  

BURDETT, Ivan and Robyn. 

BUZZA, Les and Lyn. 

CADDIES, Ray and Gail.  

CARROLL, John and Jenny.  

COCHRANE, Jeff and Jean.  

COXALL, Terry and COOK, Gabby.  

CRAWFORD, Geoff  and KING, 
Margaret. 

DAY, Kevin and Carol.  

DOBE, Bill and Ann. 

DONALDSON, Janelle.  

DROUGHT, Michael and REEDY, Linda. 

EDNEY, Dennis and Heather.  

EGEN, Ian and Gwen.  

FITZGIBBON, Colin.  

GAFFNEY, Frank.  

GIBSON, Barry and Wendy.  

GOWER, Kevin and Pat.  

HASLEWOOD, Lance.  

HENRY, Rick and Cheryl.  

HILL, Roy and Lyn.  

HOGAN, Kerry and Dianne.  

HOLT, Jim and Minnie.  

JAMES, Colin and Margaret.  

JARRETT, Gary and Noeleen.  

JONES, Noel and Olive.  

LANDER,  Barry and Gail. 

LANGLEY, Steve and Robyn.  

LILLY, Harold and Bev. 

LOWE, Phil and Del. 

MACDONALD,  Ray and Pam. 

MARTIN, Trevor and Mavis. 

MATERN, Rudi and Marianne. 

McCALLUM, Keith and Bev. 

McLEOD, Des and Jenny. 

MIERS, John. 

RIDER, John. 

ROBBINS, Yvonne. 

RUTHERFORD, Bob & Barbara. 

SAVAGE, Adrian and Ann. 

SHEEHAN, Graham and Shirley. 

SKINNER, Adrian & Gayle. 

SMITH, Tom & Jacky. 

STEELE, Ray & Jan. 

THORPE, Jim & Sue. 

TRULOFF, Bruce and Chris. 

USHER, Les & Brenda. 

WALKER, Ted & Fay. 

WAYCOTT, Bill & Denise. 

Queensland Caravan Club welcomed the following: 
1st Timers: Ivan and Robyn BURDETT, Mike and Lizzie BALLINGER. 

Day Visitors:  Patrick and Ann HETHERMAN, Ross and Brinda LUSCOMBE, Peter GAWEN, Allan ADAMS, 
Ross and Jan MUNRO. 

Apologies: Doug and Dorcas BURT, Merv and Barbara COOK, Michael BURDETTE and Lesley SIFFLEET, Kevin and 
Pat GOWER, Shane and Judy GRAHAM, Geoff and Dell GRAY, Karen HASLEWOOD, Patrick and Ann HETHERMAN, Alf 
and Denise HINSON, Gordon ISON, Lionel and Mary JACOBSON, Shane and Linda JONES, David and Helen JUDGE, 
Merv and Carolyn KAHLER, George and Yvonne LACEY, Barry and Gail LANDER, Des and Yvonne Lowrie, Murray 

and Jenni McGOWAN, Terry and Denise PARK, Brian and Denise SHEEHAN, Tony and Sue Stephenson. 
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Lucky Oakey Raffle and Lucky Van Draw Winners … 

• 1st $50 Coles/Meyer Gift Voucher, donated by QCC ~ Ann and Adrian 

Savage. 

• 2nd Picnic Basket, donated by unknown  ~ Ann Dobe. 

• 3rd Dustpan and Broom Set, donated by unknown  ~ Bev and 

Keith McCallum. 

• Lucky Draw, $50.00 ~ Robyn Langley.  Proceeds to the Royal 

Flying Doctor Service.  

• Lucky van draw winners ~ Kerry and Dianne Hogan and Graham and 

Shirley Sheehan. 
 

Do you have an unwanted item at home which would be suitable as a raffle 
prize?  If so, and you are desirous in donating it to the Club, please have a 
chat with the Secretary.  

Position Incumbent Phone Email 

President Paul Brearley 0428 104 989 president@qldcaravanclub.com.au 

Secretary Heather Edney 0411 522 877 secretary@qldcaravanclub.com.au 

Editor  Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888 editor@qldcaravanclub.com.au 

Webmaster Lance Haslewood 0414 295 888 webmaster@qldcaravanclub.com.au 

Committee Contacts ... 

 
 
 

6 Ladies and 16 Gentlemen. 
 
RESULTS: 
 
30m. Ladies 2m - Noeleen Jarrett. 
 Mens 1m -  Ray Steele. 
 
50m. Ladies Jean Cochrane (hole-in-one). 
 Mens 3m - John Carroll. 
 
Helpers and Ball-Chasers: 
 
Garry Jarrett, Roger Adams and John Carroll. 

Nambour Chipping Golf .…  
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From the Editor …. Just a reminder that I will not be at the 

Jandowae rally as Toranafest, which conflicts with Jandowae, is 
beckoning.  The biggest gathering of Toranas in the country 

(Maitland) and a biannual pilgrimage for diehards.  A full-on weekend 
of show-n-shine and social interaction.  Maybe the odd old-skool 
show-caravan there.  Regrettably, those wanting to corner me at 
Jandowae to have their computer, tablet and phone 

issues sorted-out or who are having difficulty in pairing 
their phones to their vehicle radios, will have to wait 
until the Standown Park rally!  Such is life!  Lance. 

Photographs of members may appear in the QCC Wanderer, on the website or on Facebook.  Should a 

member not wish for this to occur, then the member should inform, in writing, the Secretary and the 

photographer.  Whilst all care will be taken to comply with a member’s request, no guarantee may be 

given that his/her photograph will not appear.  Any such appearance will be totally unintentional. 

Contact Yvonne Robbins for some good info if you are planning to attend this popular event.     

 
Uluru: Australia’s 

Iconic Natural Wonder 
Heading through the red centre on your way to Albany National Rally?  
Yes?  Then here’s some good-gen on Uluru. 

Uluru is Australia’s best-known natural landmark.  In 1873, 
Australian explorer William Gosse named the familiar red monolith 
‘Ayres Rock’ after Sir Henry Ayres who was the 8th Premier of South 
Australia.  Sir Henry served five times as Premier between 1863 
and 1873.  The rock’s formation spans 600 million years, with 
indigenous Australians occupying the area for the past 10,000 
years.  

Renamed Ayres Rock/Uluru in 1993 and then Uluru/Ayres Rock in 
2002, the iconic landmark measures 348 metres high, 3.6 
kilometres long, and 1.9 kilometres wide.  It is estimated to weigh 
1.425 billion tonnes.  The 10-kilometre Uluru base walk takes approximately 3.5 hours to hike.  Uluru is 
also a popular climbing experience. 

Though many believe Uluru to be the biggest monolith in the world, the title actually belongs to Mount 
Augustus in Western Australia. 

In November 2017 the landmark decision was made by the traditional owners and the Uluru-Kata Tjuta 
National Park Board to close the climb for good.  Effective 26 October 2019, marking the 34th 
anniversary of the Uluru hand-back, the climb will be closed indefinitely. 

Maitland 
or bust ! 
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A Synopsis of What’s-Up-The-Road …   
• Jandowae, 11-17 September ~ Friday:  7:00am - Golf, 1:00pm - Sewing, 

2:30pm - Bowls, 7:00pm - Cards.  Saturday:  8:00am - Tai Chi, 1:00pm - Tag-
a-long to Jimbour House (gold coin donation), 7:00pm Trivial Pursuit.  Roy 
Bridges will be Entertainment Coordinator. Sunday:  Tai Chi - 8:00am . 

• Standown Park, 09-15 October ~ Attendees to book.  $20.00 powered. 
Limited powered sites.  07 5486 5144. Friday:  7:00am - Golf Chipping, 1:00pm - 
Sewing.  Saturday:  6:00pm - Camp Oven Dinner ($10.00 per head). 

• Kilcoy, 06-11 November ~ Friday:  7:00am - Golf, 1:00pm - Sewing, 2:30pm - Bowls, 7:00pm - Cards. 
Saturday:  1:30pm - Presentation from Power Solutions, 7:00pm - Dance 
night with a well-known DJ (surprise guest) and his vinyl records. 

• Laidely, 04-10 December  (Christmas Rally) ~ Friday:  7:00am - Golf, 
1:00pm - Sewing, 2:30pm - Bowls, 7:00pm - ‘Carols by Caravan’.  
Saturday:  11:00am - Members’ Art Exhibition, 3:00pm - Santa Claus, 
6:30pm - Entertainment ‘Stepping Stones’, 7:00pm - Meal and Entertainment. 

QCC’s contribution to Nambour Community: 
 Site fees ~ $3,548.00. 

 Dining ~ $2,934.00.  

 Fuel ~ $2,993.00. 

 Major ~ $730.00. 

 Other ~ $2,611.00. 

 Total ~ $12,816.00. 

 Oh, and a deposit on a home by Linda Reedy ~  $30,000. 

IMPORTANT:  QCC rallies span Wednesday 
through to Tuesday.  If planning to arrive at a 

rally site on the first day, namely the 
Wednesday, please do so after 12:00 midday.   
This is to allow the rally marshals time to es-
tablish themselves and to set-up.  Similarly, 

if departing on the last day of the rally, 
namely the Tuesday, please do so before 

10:00am. 

T 
hose travelling to Jandowae may wish to take advantage of 

the new Toowoomba by-pass with the second section 

opening on Sunday 8th September.  Tolls will be free for three 

months.  The ‘Toowoomba Second Range Crossing’ is a 41km grade-

separated, dual-carriageway bypass and partial ring-road 

constructed to the north and west of Toowoomba.  Construction 

commenced is 2016.  Make sure you take the Warrego Highway exit. 
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Sewing ladies with their ‘Go Cushions’. Colin Fitzgibbon, Jean Cochrane and Lyn Hill. 

Pairs Disc Bowls Trophy. Pairs Disc Bowls winners … Adrian Savage and Les Buzza. 
With President Paul Brearley. 

Pairs Disc Bowls Runners-Up, Darren Baker and 

Steve Langley. 

Pairs Disc Bowls Runners-Up, Darren Baker and Steve 
Langley (L) with winners, Adrian Savage and Les Buzza.  

Game organiser Barry Gibson centre. 

Sewing Ladies Art Graduates 

Pairs Disc Bowls - winners are grinners! 



QCC Wanderer - Nambour/Jandowae Edition             www.qldcaravanclub.com.au                 Page 13 of 14 

QCC Wanderer      Nambour/Jandowae ~ August/September 2019 Page 13 

Jenny McLeod  carrying-out some preparatory 
ironing. 

Decorative ‘Go Cushions’. 

Wedding anniversary for Margaret and 
Colin James. 

 Sewing ladies in action making ‘Go Cushions’. 

Pam MacDonald with her tapestry. Gail Lander with her tapestry. 
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2019-2020 Committee:  

Nambour Showground 

Carol’s iPad Familiarisation Class 

Family Feud 

‘Deep in thought’ 
Dinner - Nambour RSL 


